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Management of public land in New South Wales (Inquiry) 

I would like to provide a brief submission as a government representative of an area affected 

by the previous government's decision to change the status of State forest managed areas to 

National Parks.  

 

While I am not an expert on past forestry operations in the Southern Riverina, I hold real 

concerns about the decision made by the previous government and the recommendations 

which it used to guide its decision. 

 

As a candidate in 2006, I visited the Moira/Gulpa forests on many occasions. I had not held a 

view prior to my visits that was pro-logging. After visiting the site of forestry operations that 

were past and current, it provided me with a clear understanding of the sustainability of those 

forestry practices. 

 

Unfortunately later as a member of parliament, I was confronted by a government decision 

that would remove a sustainable industry from my electorate. I think the most disappointing 

aspect of that decision was that it was made by people who had never visited the forest areas 

that they intend to change. 

 

The process that created the recommendations relied on a single agency to provide a 

scientific evaluation of the current industry and its future. Most of the data was applied to 

what was current at the time. The forest areas had been affected by drought for over four 

years at the time. Consequently the future yield calculations were based on a low 

denomination and not the 130 year history of sustainable logging. 

 

The fallout from this decision has left a lot of unanswered questions and unfulfilled 

expectations. Business that enjoyed partial benefit from the forest economies are now finding 

that there has been a significant reduction in their overall revenues.  

 

Therefore I put a number of questions to the committee that if answered would provide some 

solace to the affected communities.  

 

 Are the recommendations to convert the State forests to National Parks based on real 

science? 

 

 Are the projected yields accurate? 

 

 

 Did the government of the day carry out an impact statement that accounted for a 

whole of industry economic change? 

 

 Did the government of the day carry out a social and community impact statement? 

 




